
        OES PTA VOTE 

April 18, 2024 

 

In Attendance 

Vote held by email for budget increase for playground improvements.  See attachments. 

PTA Business   

Vote by google form for budget increase. 

SUMMARY: We have a very exciting opportunity to fund some playground improvements, but we need 
PTA members to vote before we can proceed. Vote HERE! 

MORE INFO: 

OES Administration worked with FCPS Facilities and provided a proposal of up to five 
additional playground equipment pieces for the main playground at OES. The total cost for all of the 
improvements is $35,000.  

Per the OES PTA's bylaws, any budget amendments over $500 must be voted on and approved by PTA 
members. Thus, the PTA Board proposes to amend the 2023-2024 budget to include a line item 
for playground improvements. The PTA Board would like to use reserve funds to make an up front 
payment of $35,000 but will conduct an armchair fundraiser to raise approximately $15,000.  

The draft budget with the proposed amendment can be found HERE:  

Voting is limited to PTA members. This online form will serve as your voting ballot. Please submit all 
responses by COB Thursday, April 18, 2024. The proposed amendment can only be approved if a 
majority of responses votes in favor. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Joy Park 
at president@oaktonpta.net or joypark@gmail.com.  

Budget  

See above for budget increase. 

 

Results   

SUMMARY: The budget amendment has been approved! 
MORE INFO ON THE NUMBERS:  

• We have 123 PTA members. 
• 67 members submitted a vote. 

o 65 voted in favor of the budget amendment. 
o 2 voted against the budget amendment. 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSfvntyrwI9bbtdM0KytiwF3kon6vx-1MiLdVzZoIOyZHJPo-w%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C02%7C%7C72e42efab65840f23ed408dc5fe3dac7%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638490679793469507%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=p1UOIh1a8f3u%2B1GadjlH3yPqeg%2BYlkAiTuBouj56MPo%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fspreadsheets%2Fd%2F1CGHkmC_zqp1m-k4bl2S1U55hpEax3pI2%2Fedit%3Fusp%3Dsharing%26ouid%3D101364996601508045504%26rtpof%3Dtrue%26sd%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7C%7C72e42efab65840f23ed408dc5fe3dac7%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638490679793479853%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bKO6XqL4OfbvI8N%2F%2Fo6gR2i1IJzclOufKCzFYMAXFwo%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSfvntyrwI9bbtdM0KytiwF3kon6vx-1MiLdVzZoIOyZHJPo-w%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C02%7C%7C72e42efab65840f23ed408dc5fe3dac7%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638490679793487346%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=a93ujQ71O6kh6Kt1tmoZ9vLVH3F4oplhwneed6z4D5M%3D&reserved=0
mailto:president@oaktonpta.net
mailto:joypark@gmail.com


 

• The PTA bylaws provide that 10 members constitute a quorum. Since 67 members voted, we 
established quorum.  

• For the budget amendment to pass, we needed a majority of the votes submitted needed to vote 
in favor of the amendment. Since 65/67 members voted in favor, the budget amendment passed.  

If anyone has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me! 
Thank you for your participation! 

Upcoming Events and Activities 

WHAT'S NEXT? 

Be on the lookout for info regarding the armchair fundraiser! 
Hopefully we can also provide an update soon on when the equipment installation will take place/be 
completed. 
See separate attachments of renderings of pieces to be added. 

Next Meeting 

May 29, 2024 we will vote in the new officers for next years board. 

 


